
 

Elstree & Borehamwood Residents Association 

Minutes of Meeting for 2nd July 2019 

Date: 2nd July 2019 

Held at: {ǘ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ IŀƭƭΣ нфм {ƘŜƴƭŜȅ wƻŀŘΣ .ƻǊŜƘŀƳǿƻƻŘΣ ²5с м¢D  

Committee Members Present:  Andy Lewis (Chair), Suzanne Alford (Treasurer) and John Fort (Hon Secretary)  
_______ 

Updates Since Our Last meeting: 
 
Liberty Aldenham, Liberty Lake Leisure Ltd and Aldenham Reservoir Update: 
 
× Liberty Aldenham and the CIC Trust Fund Update: Cllr. Pat Strack, on behalf of the Elstree and Borehamwood 

Green Belt Society (EBGBS) updated EBRA by email and said that the land owned by Liberty Aldenham, next 

to The Fisheries in Elstree, was now linked to Taylor-Wimpey, who will now press for development as part of 

the Local Plan. This means there will be no money (£5m) paid to the originally proposed CIC Trust Fund to 

preserve the reservoir dam and its environs. EBGBS will now oppose any building development or commercial 

development there on the Green Belt. 

 

× Liberǘȅ [ŀƪŜ [ŜƛǎǳǊŜ [ǘŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŀƭ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ Ψ!ƭŘŜƴƘŀƳ [ŀƪŜ bŀǘǳǊŜ wŜǘǊŜŀǘΩΥ Liberty Lake leisure Ltd 

(LLLL) had a public consultation event at The Fisheries on 21st and 22nd June 2019 (see Appendix A for photos 

taken during this event), regarding their proposal to create a country retreat alongside the eastern shore of 

ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀƴ ΨƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ƘƻǘŜƭΩ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘƛƴƎ ƻŦΥ 

o 50 accommodation pods (35 pods x couples/twin, 12 pods x families/4 person and 3 pods x fully 

accessible ς assume for 4 people each). The pods will be a substantial size, made of sustainable 

materials and will have full services e.g.  electricity etc and a kitchenette, toilet, shower and sleeping 

areas. The maximum total number of people staying at any one time would be 130.   

o The pods will have a two-metre fence to screen them off. 

o There would be a service road to allow for golf buggy access to transport visitors and luggage from 

the car park. 

o Possible widening of Reservoir Road. 

o Car parking for 80 cars.  

o Three new buildings will be built ς a new replacement angling club, the demolition of the current 

Sailing club to be replaced with a café and a premises for a boat hiring service to be built where the 

Sailing Club is at present.  

 

× Historic England: Cllr. Newmark suggested that EBRA apply to Historic England to protect the reservoir. The 

general view of the majority of those present was that the reservoir and its environs should be kept as they 

are at present. There was a discussion about the state of the dam wall as there were varying degrees of 

opinion about its state. To date no one has seen any conclusive report as to the real state of the dam wall. 

 

× Future of Aldenham Sailing Club: With regard to the future of Aldenham Sailing Club (ASC), of which the 

Sailing club is under threat of being closed and their club building being demolished to make way for the 

ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ [[[[ !ƭŘŜƴƘŀƳ [ŀƪŜ bŀǘǳǊŜ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ рл ǇƻŘǎΣ wƻƎŜǊ aŎ/ŀǊǘƴŜȅ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ŀŎǘŜŘ ŀǎ !{/Ωǎ 

spokesman and gave a brief talk about the situation and the club. This included discussing the impact of the 

proposals, what the Sailing Club offer to the Community and their members, and membership issues.  



o Background to the ASC and its needs: The club has been there for 80 years and moved to their 

ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǎƛǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ мфрлΩǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƻŎŎǳǇȅ ŀōƻǳǘ нлл ƳŜǘǊŜǎ ƻŦ ŦǊƻƴǘŀƎŜ ƻƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ 

the land that the Liberty Lake Leisure Ltd (LLLL) want to put their 50 pods on.  As a functioning sailing 

club, they need this expanse of frontage onto the water to kit out, launch and recover their boats, 

ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǊŀŎŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ Ψƻƴ-ǿŀǘŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ΨǳƴŘŜǊ-ŎƻǾŜǊΩ ǎǘƻǊŀƎŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎŎǳŜ 

boats. The ASC also need vehicle access to bring boats to the water. Any other re-siting of the ASC 

around the rest of the reservoir would not be possible as it was too shallow in these areas to sail. 

They also need their ΨǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ƳŀǎǘΩ visible on the reservoir edge so that those in their boats can see it 

and they need a building/look out facility ǘƘŀǘΩǎ located in the position of their current building, 

where they have a clear view of the entire reservoir, to assess if there are any health and safety 

issues, especially during any races or sailing club usage.  

o Status of the dam wall: Although ASC acknowledged the dam is not sound, they also know it is not 

likely to suddenly collapse, however it will need some significant money spent on it over the next 10 

years or so. The tarmac on the top shows what movement is occurring. One section does not move. 

They accept that LLLL are seeking ways to raise the money to maintain and repair it. 

o Practicalities, Options and Threats to the Future of the ASC: Under this proposal by LLLL, the sailing 

club would be confined to a narrow access point to the lake but its clubhouse and storage sheds 

would be pulled down. In the opinion of the club, the ASC could not continue and that would mean 

ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ϧ ŀ ƭƻǎǎ ƻŦ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀǎǎŜǘΦ [[[[Ωǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǾŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘŀƎŜ 

currently used by the Sailing Club, would cause environmental damage, loss of a great number of 

trees and an increase in noise and pollution. Alternative suggestions by LLLL as to where the ASC 

could go are some distance from the water edge and completely impractical. These suggestions and 

offers are not meaningful.   At the same time ASC offered its own compromise solution, under which 

the club would give up its current car park (where the hub would be built) in exchange for parking on 

land behind the club. However, this compromise has not been accepted by LLLL.   

o ASC Membership: In light of the decline of the membership of ASC, which is sadly a trait typically 

experienced by many long running organisations these days, Roger explained the membership 

situation to those present. The sailing club is member only (due to the insurance needed for the 

sport) but is open to everyone and they would welcome more members. They have provision for 

training youngsters over the age of eight and some boats for hire. Children need to be over seven to 

have the discipline and focus needed to be safe. The Sailing Club membership includes 50 to 60 

children as members. They are taught the basics and do not need any boats. The Sailing Club are 

struggling to maintain and get more members as there are many other alternative interests/hobbies 

these days. They have a small number of boats that can be hired, but due to safety reasons people 

ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀƛƭ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ōŀǊ ǘƻ ŜƴǘǊȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ 

much of a liability to give a boat to someone they do not know and whether they will rig out and use 

the boat properly, hence the need for members who are, or become, properly trained. They also have 

members who do not sail but are members of the club e.g. members partners etc. 

o Going Forward: The ASC will continue to campaign against the proposal, which has yet to go to 

Planning.  

 

× There followed a general discussion which included members of the Aldenham Angling Club, who were for 

the development. A word of warning was issued by one of the Councillors present, in that if outline planning 

permission was given, this is often changed later to something the council would not want, such as housing or 

industrial development. He requested that everyone interested should submit their views once this goes to 

Planning. 

 

× When those attending our EBRA meeting (23 in total) were asked to give their view on whether they 

supported or objected to the proposed plans, with a show of hands ς 21 were against these proposed plans 

and only two attendees (from the Angling Club) were in support of these plans. 

 

× If you wish to contact the Sailing Club or find out more details, please visit: www.aldenhamsc.co.uk 

 



Possible Parking Charges in the Boulevard Car Park ς Update ς Planning Application Ref: 17/2260/MPO: 
 

Those present at our meeting were updated as to the current situation, in that parking charges will not now 
ōŜ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ Ψŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘŀƎŜΩΣ ǎƻ ƻǳǊ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ƛǎ ƻƴ ƘƻƭŘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǿŜ ƘŜŀǊ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ 
Planning Application was deferred back in March and is still a live application. 

 
Crown Road ς Container Homes - Update:  

The Container Homes will be on site by the end of July but there is still no Report on living under the pylons. 

The building work has disturbed rats which are now infesting local houses and Hertsmere are charging 

residents to get rid of them!  

Churchill House, Stirling Way ς Update ς Planning Application Ref: 19/0188/FUL: 

The Churchill House development in Stirling Way is split into three linked Planning Applications:  

1) Change of use - Planning Application - 18/2039/PD56, 

2) Variation ς Planning Application - 18/2349/PD56, and 

3) A stand-alone application 19/0188/FUL ς for 46 new dwellings on the upper floor and a roof 

extension. 

Eighty responses have gone in already.  There is still time to make comments. 

Transport Update: 
 

Steve Simmonds, of Sullivan buses, kindly emailed us an update to say that in early September, they will be 

making minor changes to the 306 and 398 timetables to reflect current traffic conditions, with sections of a 

couple of journeys removed to reflect very limited or no passenger usage. Similarly, most of their bus services 

designed primarily for schools, will be advanced by a few minutes in the morning to reflect worsening traffic 

conditions. 

Police Update: 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hƴƭƛƴŜ ²ŀǘŎƘ ƻǊ άh²[έ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ  

× There was a serious assault in the skate park in Aberford Park at 1pm on Saturday 15th June 2019. 

Police are appealing for witnesses. 

× Stay Alert as there are pick-pockets around Town. One may distract you whilst an accomplice steals 

from your bag ς close your bag and hold it close to the front of you. 

× Lead has been stolen from church roofs in Hertfordshire, if you see anything suspicious please tell the 

Police. Watch out for vehicles around churches when they are not in use. 

× National Neighbourhood Watch Week:  150,000 households across Hertfordshire have now signed up 

ŦƻǊ bI²Ωǎ h²[ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƳƻǊŜΦ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ оо҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ 

households are signed up and they would like to reach a target of 40%! 

Elstree and Borehamwood Train Station Redevelopment Programme Update: 
 

Bob Redman of First Impressions kindly updated us on the following two updates: 
 

× The station is now complete apart from the new coffee shop which will be fitted out in August. Costa 

Coffee will operate this coffee shop. The planters and installations have now been reinstated. 

× Elstree and Borehamwood train station, along with 207 other affected stations, has been allocated a 

ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ϻулΣллл ǇŜǊ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ D¢wΩǎ ƴŜǿ tŀǎǎŜƴƎŜǊ .ŜƴŜŦƛǘ CǳƴŘΣ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜƴǎŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ 

lŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƛƳŜǘŀōƭŜ ŘƛǎǊǳǇǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƻ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ tǊŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ 

ideas for this spend are being requested by Bob Redman of First Impressions, who has kindly offered 

to coordinate responses from the community. Suggestion Survey Forms are available in the station. 

Ideas are needed by 15th July 2019. GTR will then decide for each of the 207 stations awarded this 

sum, what ideas will be considered, based on their own merits.  

              Action: EBRA will submit their suggestions to Bob Redman by 15th July 2019. 



Any Other Business: 
 
Ψ/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ мǎǘΩ ¢ŀƭƪΥ 
 

We welcomed, Tom Watkins, Volunteer Centre Manager for Communities 1st, which covers the Hertsmere 

and St Albans area - ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ Ψ/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ IŜǊǘǎƳŜǊŜΩΣ ƻǊ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŀǘ Ψ/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ !Ŏǘƛƻƴ 

IŜǊǘǎƳŜǊŜΩ - to give a talk of their work. Their projects are primarily to support the voluntary sector. This is 

for any organisation that has volunteers and for people who want to volunteer to find meaningful 

opportunities or want to do voluntary work to develop and grow. At present there are 300 live volunteering 

opportunities in the area (Hertsmere and St Albans area), they need to have around 500 volunteers to fill 

these 300 posts. They have opportunities to cover all interests and skills.  If anyone wants to volunteer, then 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΩ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŜǘŎ, which is 

held between 9am to 1pm, every Friday, in the Community Shop in Leeming Road.  

 

They are also setting up a number of projects that are attached to the Volunteer Centre:  

× Ψ.ŜǘǘŜǊ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ς This is designed to encourage local businesses to seek employee 

ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜǎΩ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŜΦƎΦ ǿƛǘƘ 

local charities and to make more of their corporate social responsibilities and to engage with the local 

community in a more meaningful way. The Volunteer Centre are also looking for local organisations 

who need help from businesses, to bring in skills and expertise, so they can offer group volunteering 

opportunities e.g. for one-off events and recurring events. Volunteering can be great for team 

building and personal development etc. It is especially beneficial for those who are due to retire, as 

ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳŎƘ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŀƛŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎΦ  

 

Email: betterbusiness@communities1st.org.uk 

 

× Hertsmere and St Albans Time Bank ς The Volunteer Centre will be launching a time banking system, 

where people help each other with whatever skills they have, they then get help in return. The idea is 

that it is a skill share ς e.g. a person has a talent, interest or expertise in something and that person 

then shares those skills or provides that service or time to another person e.g. provides an hour, of 

say, gardening. In return, they can then get an hour of someƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ǎƪƛƭƭ ŜΦƎΦ ƳŀȅōŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ 

something painting etc.  Every hour they share that skill/time it gets banked; in return they receive an 

ƘƻǳǊ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ǎƪƛƭƭκǘƛƳŜΦ DǊƻǳǇǎκƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ΨǿƘƻƭŜǎŀƭŜΩ ŀǎ ǘƛƳŜ 

bank memberǎ ŜΦƎΦ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ΨȄΩ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ ǎƪƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ōŀƴƪ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

could be then allocated to individual time bank members to use in their own day to day lives. Also, if 

you do not need anything yourself, you can donate some of your time credits to a friend or donate to 

the community pot who may not have the capability of putting anything into the time bank but need 

help. You can also spend your credits on treats e.g. cinema tickets or a salon treatment etc or go 

bowling etc. This initiative will be launched on 18th July 2019.  

 

bƛŎƻƭŀ hΩbŜƛƭƭΣ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŦƻǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ мǎǘΣ ǎǇƻƪŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ƘƻǇ ǎƘŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜǎ ƛƴ 

Leeming Road, where they offer a range of services to their members ς see list below. To become a member 

please ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊƳ ŀǘ ΨŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎмǎǘΦƻǊƎΦǳƪκƧƻƛƴΩ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅ ϻмл ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊΥ 

× General support and information. 

× Travel Link Shopper Bus Service ς suitable for members with mobility issues or special needs who 

want to go shopping. 

× Travel Link Community Car Scheme ς for people unable to use public transport being assisted by 

volunteers using their own cars to take them out and about. 

× Travel Link Monday Day Trippers ς shorter day trips to places of interest. 

× Coach Trips ς these are whole day away trips for members who are mobile. 

× Personal Development Courses/Workshops and Family Days e.g. to enhance wellbeing and skills. 

They also include family fun days e.g. for families and family carers. 

mailto:betterbusiness@communities1st.org.uk


× Green Bowls in Aberford Park, Borehamwood ς bowls is suitable for all ages and abilities and aids 

health and wellbeing. 

× Community Sensory Gardening Club - suitable for adults and children, aims to promote enjoyment, 

creativity and well-being etc. 

× Trusted Handy Person Service - for small jobs for people over 60, disabled/who can not get out and 

for victims of crime etc e.g. installing smoke detectors etc, gardening, housekeeping, painting and 

decorating etc. 

× Aycliffe Road Craft Centre ς scheduled to open in October ς this centre will provide a range of craft 

opportunities incluŘƛƴƎ ŀ ΨƳŜƴ-in-ǎƘŜŘΩ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ όŀƭǎƻ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǿƻƳŜƴύΣ Ǉƭǳǎ ŀ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wŀŘƛƻ 

station and needlework/knitting and art groups. 

× Computers and a Cuppa ς they run informal computer and internet skills sessions/workshops. 

× Meet and Eat Cooking Club ς this is for anyone who wants to join a group, making and sharing a 

delicious meal that is cooked on a budget. 

They have a large number of leaflets about their services in the Community Shop. 

Contact details: activities@communities1st.org.uk 
              Tel:  020 3559 3559 

Website: www.communities1st.org.uk 
Also on Facebook, twitter etc 

 

Parking on Leeming Road: 

 

Parking on Leeming Road is problematic, Cllr. Jeremy Newmark is proposing a time limit to curtail commuter 

ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŘŀȅΣ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ ŘƛǎŀōƭŜŘ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ  όŜΦƎΦ п ǎǇŀŎŜǎύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ {ǘŀŎƪΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ 

change the direction of the parking bays so that drivers reverse into the spaces and then when they leave 

they will be driving forwards and have much better visibility to see oncoming traffic more clearly.  Cllr. 

Newmark and Cllr. Vince want to take ideas and proposals forward to the Council in September. 

 

Instalcom House, Manor Way ς Planning Application ς 17/2389/FUL: 

Mike Lawson, EBRA member, commented on an ongoing problem at the Instalcom House site in Manor Way, 

which is causing problems for neighbours. A Planning Application was submitted in 2017 for the demolition of 

ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ȅŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ нф ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǳƴƛǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘŀǘǳǎ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ΨŀǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΩΦ 

However, to date it still remains a yard and they seem to be doing something else there instead e.g. for the 

past few months there have been skips and highway trucks coming and going which has created a noise 

nuisance issue. Cllr. Newmark advised him to take this up with the Planning Enforcement Department at 

Hertsmere. 

Town Events: 

 
Town Council Meetings in Fairway Hall:  

× Wednesday, 3rd July - Transport Forum ς Main Hall @ 7pm 
× Tuesday, 9th July - Entertainments Meeting - Meeting Room @ 7:30pm 
× Wednesday, 4th September - Full Town Council Meeting ς Main Hall @ 7:30pm 

 

Roadworks: 

 
× 15 Jul - 19 July - York Crescent, Borehamwood, Between 8pm and 5am. Road Closure 

× 1 Aug - 14 August - Shenley Road, Borehamwood, Affinity Water Near St TeresaΩs Parish Hall. Road Closure 

× 15 Aug - 23 August - Cowley Hill, At roundabout on Cowley Hill/Shenley Road/Potters Lane Junction.  

× 5 Aug - 2 September - Hendon Wood Lane - Cadent Gas - Road Closure 
 

 
 

mailto:activities@communities1st.org.uk
http://www.communities1st.org.uk/


EBRA Matters: 
 
EBRA ς Committee ς we need your help: 
 
EBRA have a very tiny committee of currently about four people and we desperately need more people to help us. Do 
you have any spare hours each bi-monthly period to help us? If you are able to help in anyway this would be very 
much appreciated. We need researchers, letter writers, people to help out on the night of our meetings to put out 
chairs etc, ideally someone who can either help do the teas and coffees and/or run the membership desk at our 
meetings and welcome in attendees and sign up new members and take subscription payments etc ς training will be 
provided. Andy does the agenda and power point presentation and Sue does the membership admin and minutes. 
Going forward, if anyone else is interested in doing the minutes please let us know, so Sue can be freed up to do 
more campaigning etc. We have one internal meeting for about two hours during the week before the next public 
meeting, so there is not a big demand on your time.  We really need more of you on board to achieve our aims and 
goals! Although we are a small committee, we have plenty of fun too. 
 
Next Meeting: 
 
Our next meeting is on 24th {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмф ŀǘ тΦрлǇƳ ŀǘ {ǘ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ IŀƭƭΣ нфм {ƘŜƴƭŜȅ wƻŀŘΣ ²5с м¢DΦ  
Our future meeting for 2019 are on Tuesdays on these dates:  
 
× 12th November 2019 

 
The End 
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The pictures below are courtesy of Elstree Residents United and its Chair, Elsa Reyes: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 


